PTO Minutes Tuesday, March 15, 2022 6:30 pm @ Glenbrook Library

• Principal's Update - Tom Krause

- Wayne P. and Tracy W. are already in contact with Randy Peterson, our Artist in Residence for the 2022-23 school year.
- The school has already purchased tvs to be used in the lunchroom. Prices are being looked at for multifunctional standing whiteboards.
- There will be a slow rollout of field trips in the 2022-23 school year.

<u>Financial Update</u> - Becky Backes

- Treasurer's Report: After all of the teacher vouchers and appreciation day payments were made, there is an ending balance of \$13,314.11. Becky B. shared that 2nd grade has already spent some of her company's donation. It's being used for their next transformation day.
- Box Tops for Education Recap: Angle N. shared that she mailed the very last submission of box tops. It earned us \$20.

Community Updates & Upcoming Events

- Artist in Residence: Beth J. reported that Sandy Melroy is currently in week 1 of the 2-week residency. The amount of work being produced is outstanding. Students are working on a self portrait project during week 1 and will be doing a take home project during week 2.
- Teacher Appreciation: Staff received a sheet with snack and drink choices. Hilary K.
 will deliver the treats to each classroom in the morning of Mar. 17th. Lisa M. has ordered the Spa Kits and she will drop them off on April 12th.
- Polish Chicks Fundraiser: Becky B. said that Polish Chicks split the cost of the brochure with the PTO. One order form will be going home to each family. Pick up of products will be early to mid May at Glenbrook.
- Spring Event Ideas: It was agreed that while we would love to have an event we would want it to be worth coming to and done well, and unfortunately we don't feel we would have adequate time before the end of the year. Tom K. suggested doing an event in the fall. Some suggestions for the event were having the NEW Zoo, food trucks, inflatables, and BayTek games. We will discuss more options in April.

Open Floor

Lisa M. shared that the Book Fair was very successful. She, Emily T., and Sara M. did all the set up, running, and take down of the fair. In pre-Covid times, volunteers were able to sign up for shifts; we will go back to that for next year's book fairs. She also shared there is \$100 of Scholastic money that expires soon.

Our next meeting is at 6:30 on Tuesday, April 12th in the Glenbrook Library.